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Request
1.The applicant seeks after-the-fact approval

for replacement of 3 front facing windows.

2. The applicant seeks approval for the

replacement of 2 front facing windows on

the second level.
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Recommendation 
On the basis of the information furnished by the applicant, staff recommends a 
Certificate of Appropriateness be denied as the proposed vinyl replacement 
windows do not meet the design guidelines.  
 
However, if the ARC determines that the proposed vinyl is an appropriate material, 
or if the applicant is willing to change replacement window material, then staff 
recommends a Certificate of Appropriateness be approved with the following 
conditions: 
 

1. The three after-the-fact replacement windows shall be replaced with 
one-over-one replacement windows that closely match the 
dimensions of the historic wood windows.  

2. The replacement windows for the two front facing second-story 
windows shall be one-over-one and shall closely match the 
dimensions of the historic wood windows..   

3. All glass shall be clear and non-reflective.  
4. The applicant shall not wrap the window trim or sills with vinyl or 

aluminum.  
5. The applicant shall take precautions to preserve any existing wood 

elements to be reapplied to the building and shall submit photographs 
of all elements proposed to be reconstructed.  

6. The applicant shall take appropriate precautions with the handling of 
potential led paint.  


